in Grenada
June 2019

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

In my last update I asked for your prayers concerning finding a new place to live. Thank you for praying on my
behalf, and God blessed me with a beautiful small house two weeks before the deadline.

'The psalmist says in Psalm 92:1, “It is a good thing to give thanks unto the Lord...” Therefore I thanked God
when things went well. To make the moving easier, I decided to do it in two days. God was so good to bless us
with sunny days in this rainy season. Thursday June 20 was a school holiday. Two young men from church took
down all the heavy shelves and set them up in my new house. They also installed the blinds and everything else
that needed to drill holes in the wall. Both young men were skilful and hard working. I thanked God for them.
Saturday some other men from church also came to help finish up the moving. They were so very kind to me. It
was the third time in 19 months they helped me set up my house.

I also thanked God when things went wrong. On Saturday by ten oclock in the evening I was getting ready for the
night. The brand new electric shower heater exploded, shattered into many pieces and water was everywhere. It
was a scary moment. Praise the Lord I neither got hurt nor an electrical shock. Then at three oclock I woke up in
the middle of the storm. When it slowed down, I heard a sound of running water. The water filter was leaking and
flooded the house. I truly thanked God for waking me up. I thanked Him for allowing me to set up all the shelves
on Thursday, and T was able to put all my books, flash cards, teaching materials and papers away before the flood.

We Love Pastor Joe! The children in my Sunday school class earn points by memorized Bible
verses and bringing their Bible, notebook, and friends. They could use their
points to buy toys or stationery from my cupboard. In April we had a pastor
appreciation Sunday. We made a card and baked a cake for him. Some
children used their points to buy Pastor a gift to show their thankfulness and
love for him, and three children gave a meaningful speech. It touched my
heart to see my kids are growing in different areas.

Souls being saved is always the highlight in the ministry. In the past three

months I had been teaching the life of Christ and focusing on the crucifixion, death and
resurrection of Jesus Christ. The sacrifice Jesus made for us touched the heart of many of
these young people. There were five students at the secondary school and ten young men at
the juvenile centre who made professions of faith. Please pray for them to have the desire to

Sweet treat from my lovely kids!
They washed my little car sparkly clean.

Family picture!
Love them to pieces.

Thank you and your continue support is much appreciated.

In His Service,
Coco in Grenada
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